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It's mid-summer already, yet in the high country snow still covers

many sites.

The response to our nominating committee poll from last May/June
was reported and tabulated at the June 26th meeting in Lyons. Seven mem-
bers responded by mail. There were six members in attendance at the June

meeting. The combined results were as follows:

-1) The prefered location for our regularly scheduled meeting is Boulder

with 7 votes. Lyons received 1 vote.

2) Although all the PAAC classes received at least one vote the most
popular classes were Ceramic Description & Analysis, Historic Arch-
aeology, Perishable Material, Field & Lab Photography, Archaeological

' Dating Methods, and Research Design & Report Writing.

3) Eight members said they would be available to take the fall ceramics

class with 0.D.

4) Again all of the activities and/or functions listed received at least
one vote. The most popular were surveys, speakers, P.A.A.C. classes

and field trips.

5) No one objected to our regularly scheduled meetings on the last

Tuesday of the month.

At the June 25th meeting an election to install an {Eterum_goY—
erning body was carried out. The six people present elected David Davis
‘;;_;;;;ié;;;, Louise Derr as Vice-President, Peter Christensen as Secre-
tary, Kay Evatz as Publicity Chaﬁrperson and Jerry Orback,Robin Farrington

and Andi Barnes as Field Directors.




Since only 17% of the membership voted, with no advance notice of
election, these officers will serve temporarily until a full quorum election
is set and they are confirmed or replaced. These acting officers will also
be considered as nominees for those positions, as outlined in the June news-
letter.

The goal of our July meeting will be to meet all the candidates for
each position, set the method and date of the full election, and adoption
of by-laws. Our next scheduled meeting is July 26th on the CU campus in
the University Memorial Center, Room 159A at 7:00 p.m. Come and meet the

candidates and hear their platforms.
NOMINEES
President: Joe Edson,William Boyle,Paul Heinrich,David Davis
Vice-President: Lennie Clubb, Louise Derr
Secretary: Peter Christensen
Publicity Chairperson: Kay Evatz
Librarian: Cleo Barnes
Speaker Coordinator: Louise Derr

Field Director: Michael McNierney, Paul Heinrich, Andi Barnes, Jerry Orback,

Robin Farrington

Also a statement ‘of policy for CAS/Lyons resulted from a general dis-
cussion at the June 26th meeting. (However, no written copy of such statement

was received by the acting editor in time for publication.)

P.S. Wm. Hammond of the Denver Chapter has invited any interested Lyons
member to their dig at the Ken Caryl Ranch. Peter Christensen has a copy of
their dig schedule and directions. Please contact Peter if you are interested

in going there.




